From: Lands Ministerials Mailbox

To: Joe Fittell

Subject: Major Projects — New Request for Advice - Mount Owen Continued Operation Project - Modification 6 -
Realignment of Narama Pipeline (SSD-5850-Mod-6) (Singleton Shire)

Date: Monday, 14 December 2020 12:00:03 PM

HiJoe

Crown Lands has the following comments for this proposal:-

For mining operations involving Crown land or Crown Roads, the following requirements apply:

1. All Crown land (including Western Land Leases) and Crown roads within a Mining Lease (with
surface rights), subject to mining or mining related activity, must be subject to a Compensation
Agreement issued under Section 265 of the Mining Act 1992, to be agreed and executed prior to any
mining activity taking place. The Compensation Agreement may include conditions requiring the
Mining Lease Holder to purchase Crown land impacted on by mining activity.

2. All Crown land (including Western Land Leases) and Crown roads located within an Exploration
Licence, subject to exploration activity, must be subject to an Access Arrangement issued under
Section 141 of the Mining Act 1992, to be agreed and executed prior to any exploration activity taking
place.

3. All Crown land (including Western Land Leases) and Crown roads within a Mining Lease (with sub-
surface rights only) must be subject to a Section 81 Consent under the Mining Act 1992 where
surface activities are proposed, to be agreed and executed prior to any surface activity taking place.

| am providing this information to you via email as Crown Lands were not given access to
the request via the Major Projects Portal.

Thanks
Kirstyn

Lands Stakeholder Relations

Team telephone numbers: Rebecca Johnson, Principal Project Officer, 4920 5040; Kirstyn
Goulding, Administration Officer - Customer Liaison, 4920 5058; Kim Fitzpatrick, Senior Project
Officer, 4920 5015, Deb Alterator, Project Support Officer 4920 5172
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Our Vision: Together, we create thriving environments, communities and economies.

The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment acknowledges that it stands on Aboriginal land. We acknowledge
the traditional custodians of the land and we show our respect for elders past, present and emerging through thoughtful
and collaborative approaches to our work, seeking to demonstrate our ongoing commitment to providing places in which
Aboriginal people are included socially, culturally and economically.
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